

WEVS Update 11/20/20

Hello WEVS families:

Thank you all for your support and understanding over the past 30 hours. Here is where we are:

- We have been in contact with the Albemarle Regional Health Department. The factors they are considering in determining whether or not someone has had an exposure is: having been within 6 feet, interaction without a mask for more than 15 cumulative minutes. By definition, we have no one that definitively meets that criteria.
- Our confirmed case is cooperating with the health department to assist them with contact tracing.
- As a precautionary measure, all staff members who has had ANY interaction with our confirmed case has been tested within the past 30 hours. Results should come back within the next 48 hours. We are waiting to see the results of those tests before moving forward with a decision on school for Monday and Tuesday of next week.
- We will keep you posted on an organized method of materials/ supply pick up for 6-8 graders, and for k-3 if we end up opting for virtual. Keep in mind, all parents have the option of returning to virtual WITH as much advance notice to teachers as possible.

Thank you again for your support and patience as we look to select the 'best' option moving forward. Please feel free to email me if you have any questions.

Sylvia Wolff and the WEVS team